Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Virtual Meeting Minutes
March 18, 2021
The SBDM meeting began at 3:31pm. Members present were Tim Mudd, Morgan Cross, Roger Henson, Amy Key, Ashley Atcher, David Headspeth, and Melissa Nepi. Guests present were Aleia Ellis, 5th grade student teacher at MES and WKU student teacher, Amelia Hutchins.

Council reviewed the current agenda. Amy Key made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Ashley Atcher.  All were in consensus. 
Council reviewed the January meeting minutes. Morgan Cross made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Roger Henson.  All were in consensus. 
No public comment on this date. 
Tim Mudd shared the Principal’s Report with Council members including the following information: 
· Enrollment- MES currently has 486 students enrolled. Enrollment has gone up this past week due to students coming back into the building 4 days a week. Several students that withdrew to homeschool during the pandemic have decided to reenroll now that we have 4 day instruction. 
Tim Mudd shared MES updates:
· The Scholastic book fair was March 1st-11th.
· The final Covid vaccine for staff was administered on March 5th.
· ELL Access testing took place the week of March 8th.
· A statewide tornado drill was held on March 16th.
· Online pre-registration for 21-22 was opened on March 16th for new students. Any new, out of district, or lottery students enrolling will be assigned to Helmwood next year due to our numbers here at MES.
Tim Mudd shared Upcoming Events:
· Teacher work day is tomorrow, classified staff is not required to work.
· Report cards are available for parents to review on March 29th.
· Spring picture day is on March 31st. Virtual students will be invited to come in to take a picture as well. Pictures will be taken in the gym this time instead of the EPAC. 
· Spring Break is the week of April 5th.
· KPREP will be May 10th-14th.
Tim Mudd presented to council an update on Budget Reports. Attached are current budgets for Section 6, General Funds. Remaining funds will be used to purchase academic programs for the upcoming school year. 
Tim Mudd reported on re-opening/4 day instruction. We have 486 students enrolled, 405 students attending in person instruction and 81 students that remained virtual. We only had 2 students that opted to transition from the hybrid plan to virtual during this change. Mr. Mudd reported that procedures have gone well this week. He did report that behaviors have increased this week.  He noted that behaviors were minor in nature. 
Tim Mudd updated Council on Parent Input Letters for the 21-22 school year. Letters were emailed to 1-4th grade families on March 15th.  Leters were delivered to Panther Academy to be sent home with kindergarten students that will be transitioning to MES next year.  Mr. Mudd plans to hold these meetings March 22- April 1st. At this moment, we have not received any calls from parents that wish to meet.  
Tim Mudd presented to Council the 21-22 Staffing Allocation and numbers plan for next year. At this time there will be no staffing changes made. MES has been allocated the same number of staff members for next year. Roger Henson made a motion to approve the allocation; Morgan Cross seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the 21-22 School Budget Report which is determined by the board. Amy Key made a motion to approve the budget report; Morgan Cross seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the 21-22 Section 6 Budget Allocations. Per pupil allocations have been reduced. There was an approximate reduction of 15% for most account allocations. Mr. Mudd discussed with Council the stipends to be paid from Section 6 for 21-22. He also mentioned the addition of Mrs. Meyer’s additional time and days.  This additional need came from losing our ASCP. Melissa Nepi made a motion to approve the budget; Amy Key seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. 
Tim Mudd updated the Council on a timeline for student/staff placement and use of school space for 21-22. He reported that the Council would discuss this further at next month’s meeting.   
Tim Mudd presented to Council the 21-22 ESS Planning Form.  Needs have been listed in order of priority to include the day waiver position and funds to cover first grade camp/personnel for that camp and a small amount for supplies. Morgan Cross made a motion to approve the ESS Planning form;  Ashley Atcher seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. The form will now be sent to Mrs. Turner to review for budget determination.  
Tim Mudd presented to council the 21-22 Title 1 Planning Form. Needs were listed by priority and included a Math interventionist, 2 instructional assistants, and curriculum needs. Amy Key made  a motion to approve the Title 1 planning form;  David Headspeth seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. The form will now be sent to Mrs. Turner to review for budget determination.  
Tim Mudd reported to Council that he will be retiring as principal on June 30th of this year. He reported that he also announced to the staff members today that he was retiring.  The administration is aware and will be posting the job vacancy soon. Mr. Mudd reported he has loved his time at MES and in the EIS district.  He will greatly miss working with the staff and students. 
The next meeting date is scheduled for April 15th at 3:30pm and will be held in person.  The meeting will take place in the library at MES.  Masks and social distancing will be required. 
Melissa Nepi made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Ashley Atcher seconded the motion.  All were in agreement. The meeting adjourned at 4:25 pm. 
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